	
Ribble Valley Borough Council 

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT

	TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING G.D.O. PARTS 6 & 7 PRIOR NOTIFICATION OF AGRICULTURAL AND FORESTRY BUILDINGS AND ROADS


	REF: 
	RH

	Application No:
	3/2009/0300/N

	Proposal:
	Proposed roof to cover an existing silage store.

	Location:
	Little Town Farm Chipping Road Thornley.

	Applicant:
	Mr Mick Forshaw

	

	COMMENTS:

	This prior notification application seeks a determination as to whether planning permission will be required for a roof cover over an existing silage store amongst other agricultural buildings at Little Town Farm Thornley. Dimensions of the proposed roof are approximately 25.2m x 13.2m x 6m in height to the ridge constructed of brown fibre cement sheets.
Whilst the roof will cover an existing silage clamp amongst other agricultural buildings and will therefore not prove visually detrimental to the locality the applicant has previously applied and been granted permission in November 2007 for a new agricultural livestock building with approx. dimensions of 31.9m x 6m x 3.6m in height (3/2007/0893) (work had not started on this part of the application when the site visit was conducted).  Under Part 6 of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995, and in particular with reference to Class A .1, d) the order states that ‘development is not permitted by Class A if….any building erected or extended or altered by virtue of Class A, would exceed 465 square metres. Under Interpretation of Part 6 an area calculated as above ‘comprises the ground area which would be covered by the proposed development, together with the ground area of any building (other than a dwelling), or any structure, works, plant, machinery, ponds or tanks within the same unit which are being provided or have been provided within the preceding two years and any part of which would be within 90 metres of the proposed development’.

As the ground area of the previously approved application in 2007 is approx. 191.4m, and the ground area of this application is 332m, this equates to a total of approx. 523.4m, which would exceed the allowance as dictated in the General Permitted Development Order.
It is for the above reasons that I recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION: That the applicant be advised that full planning permission WILL BE required.


	

	


DATE INSPECTED: 11/05/2009














